AEUB investigators to be investigated (10:15 a.m.)
Privacy commissioner says privacy act may have been breached
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EDMONTON - Alberta's information and privacy commissioner will investigate allegations that the Alberta Energy Utilities board hired private investigators to spy on landowners opposed to electrical lines on their property.

Commissioner Frank Work said today he look into what kind of information had been collected by the investigators who had been hired by the AEUB to monitor hearings in Rimbey into a proposed high voltage power line.

Last week, allegations were made that the private investigators may have collected, used and disclosed more information than they should have under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act.

The commissioner will investigate those allegations and will work with the AEUB to determine what information was collected and how that information was used.

The AEUB admitted last week to hiring four private investigators to blend into a crowd of people watching ongoing hearings on a large screen TV set up in the Rimbey Recreation Centre, 145 km south of Edmonton.

Because of disruptions at earlier hearings in Red Deer, the AEUB had banned the public from attending hearings on a proposed Edmonton-Calgary power transmission line being held in a nearby courthouse.

As an additional measure, the AEUB hired private investigators to blend into the crowd and assess potential threats.

The investigators told landowners concerned about the proposed lines that they were also landowners.

One investigator who gained their trust subsequently joined in on conference calls. At least one call involved landowners and their lawyers discussing legal challenges to another power line that would export Alberta electricity to the United States.

